
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 
I hope that you have had a good week.  
 
PE is an important part of our school curriculum and at our school we provide our children 
with a wide range of sporting clubs and opportunities to  
take part in a variety of sporting competitions. This week,  
we were delighted to find out that we have now attained  
the gold level in the Pathway to Podium Award.  This is an  
improvement on the silver award that we had last year.  
Pathway to Podium is a programme which recognises and  
celebrates the commitment of Birmingham schools to PE,  
school sport and physical activity, as part of a more enriched curriculum. Well done and 
thank you to Miss Jennings and Miss McCarron for all their hard work which enabled us to 
obtain this award. 
 
Next week, many of our Muslim families will be taking part in the festival of Ramadan. 
Ramadan is the ninth month of the Islamic calendar and is a  
period where Muslims abstain from food and drink between  
the hours of sunrise and sunset. This act of fasting allows the  
individuals taking part in this to understand the pain and  
suffering of millions around the world who live their lives in  
poverty. Partaking in this festival requires a large amount of  
determination and resilience. Everybody at our school wishes our Muslim families well 
during this period. Ramadan Mubarak for next week.  
 
As well as being St Patricks Day today, it was also Red Nose Day. It was great  
to see everybody dressing up in red today, as well as lots of red noses and  
faces.  We managed to raise £179.40 today for this long running charity  
which helps So many people all over the world.  Thank you all for your  
generosity.  
 
Children knowing how to behave near roads is incredibly important.  
Unfortunately, this week I had a report about a couple of our  
Children not crossing a road very safely. Fortunately, on this  
occasion there was no accident. Please can you remind your 
children about the stop, look and listen rule.  
 
 
Today, we had teachers from several different schools from across Birmingham visiting us. 
They were visiting our school to receive training and to watch some of our teachers 
delivering maths lessons.  This was a wonderful opportunity for us to showcase teaching and  
learning at our school. Our visitors were impressed with what they observed. Well done to 
everybody who took part in this and to our children for representing our school so well.    
 
I hope that you have a great weekend and I hope that all the mothers reading this enjoy 
their special day on Sunday. 
 
Mr Williams  
 

 

Do you have a safeguarding 
concern about a child? 

Contact:  
safeguarding@colmersfarm. 

excelsiormat.org 
 

Alternatively contact 
Birmingham City Council 

Children’s Trust on 0121 303 
1888 

 
Emergency out-of-hours 
number: 0121 675 4806 

 

 What’s new on our website? 
 
 
 
 
 
2023/24 Admissions Criteria 
(Admissions) 

Monday 20th March 
Y4 Tables Checker Workshop 

 
Tuesday 21st March 

World Down Syndrome Day 
 

Thursday 30th March 
Easter Bonnet Parade 

Eggshibition 
Governors Award Assembly 

 
Friday 31st March 

Final day in school before 
Easter Holidays 

 
Monday 17th April 

Children return to school 
 

Thursday 27th April 
Daily Mile Day 

 
Monday 8th May 

Coronation Bank Holiday 
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World Down Syndrome Day 
On 21st March, children are invited to come into school wearing something yellow and blue in 
support of World Down Syndrome Day. 
 

 
 

Easter Bonnet Parade and “Eggshibition” 
On Thursday 30th March we will be holding an Easter Bonnet Parade for Reception, Year 1 and 
Year 2 classes.  We are also asking our Year 3, 4, 5 and 6 children to create some dioramas and to 
bring them in, in time for our “eggshibition” on 30th March.  We look forward to seeing all of your 
amazing creations! 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Happy Birthday Messages 
 

For next week, we would like to wish a very happy birthday to: 
 
Finley  RG 5 Emmett 2B 7 
Lily  2B 7 Kyla-May 3F 8 
Eden  3F 8 Lucas  3J 8 
Gracie-Mae 5M 10 Darcie  6D 11 
 

Please follow us on 
Twitter! 

Our Twitter feed is where we 
celebrate the wonderful 
learning we see from our 

pupils everyday! 

@Colmers_FarmPS 

 
 
 
You receive a nasty text message on your phone. What 
should you do?  
 

a. Send a nasty one back. They’ll stop sending me 

these then.  

b. Ignore the message, block the number and 

delete it.  

c. Ignore the message, block the number and 

show it to a parent/carer.   

 
 
 
 

This week’s answer = C. If you ever receive nasty messages on your 
phone, you should always show these to a parent/carer so that they 
can help you. Do not send nasty messages back.  
 



  

CLASS AWARDS: 
 

The class with the highest attendance in 

EYFS / KS1 and the winner of the Colmers 

Cat this week is: 

 

 
The class with the highest attendance in KS2 

and the winner of the Colmers Camel this 

week is: 

 

 

RL – 94.7% 
 

3J – 94% 
 

The Colmers Farm attendance 

league table, WEEK 4.  

 

 

 

Holidays and Absence during term time 

Holiday absence will not be authorised during term time except in exceptional 

circumstances. It is very important that all parents and carers understand that 

children with unauthorised absences, including holidays, and unexplained absences 

are at risk of receiving a Fixed Penalty Notice from Birmingham City Council.  

Term time holidays continue to cause significant concern and debate. While there 

are many different views, the direct correlation between attendance and 

attainment is undeniable.  

 

Absence from school interrupts teaching and learning and compromises progress. 

Birmingham City Council therefore seeks to support Birmingham schools and 

academies in reducing the amount of education lost to pupil leave of absence in 

term time. Birmingham City Council strongly discourages pupil leave of absence 

during term time.  

The current national primary 

school average attendance is 

93.8% 

Our current school attendance 

is 92.7%   

Can you help us be above this? 



 
 

  

At Colmers Farm Primary School safeguarding children is of paramount importance. We have 4 

Designated Safeguarding Leads (DSLs) who can be contacted by parents should they have a 

safeguarding concern. If you have safeguarding concerns about a child, please email school using 

the following email address: safeguarding@colmersfarm.excelsiormat.org. Our 4 DSLs are: 

Safeguarding at Colmers Farm Primary School  
Please see the safeguarding page on our school website: 

Safeguarding - Colmers Farm (excelsiormat.org) 

https://www.colmersfarm.excelsiormat.org/our-school/safeguarding/


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

READ, READ, READ! 
Reading is a key skill which is so 

important to any child’s 
development at any age. Please 
try to listen to your child read at 
least once a day (for 10-15 mins 

ideally). It’s also great for children 
to listen to you reading aloud as 

well.  
 

As you know, our children in 
Years 1-6 have access to 

thousands of books online via 
myON. If you need help accessing 

this, please contact your child’s 
class teacher or the school office. 
 
 



 Class 

Name 

Number of 

Points 

1st 5T 252,060 

2nd 4G 179,022 

3rd 6G 163,651 

4th 3F 113,487 

5th 3J 41,472 

6th 5M 32,476 

7th 4L 21,974 

8th 6D 20,559 

 

Last week’s top scorers 

1st Paige (5T) 75,957 

2nd Piper (5T) 73,053 

3rd Isaiah (3F) 63,354 

Highest score this year 

Best participating class this 

week 

Well done 6G! – 96.4% 

 Class 

Name 

Number of Points  

1st 5T 990,109,382 

2nd 6G 63,536,220 

3rd 5M 29,590,246 

4th 4G 21,956,046 

5th 6D 16,648,017 

6th 3J 6,718,244 

7th 4L 4,934,176 

8th 3F 4,853,529 

9th 1K 4,480,786 

10th 2B 1,225,824 

11th  2P 1,047,640 

12th 1W 137,702 

 

Last week’s top scorers 

1st Kayden (5T) 343,980,000 

2nd  Ruwan (5T) 254,100,336 

3rd Thomas G (5T) 200,885,752 

Highest score this year 

Chase (5M) 632,523,000 

 Class 

Name 

Number of 

Points  

1st 5T 54,857 

2nd 6G 26,259 

3rd 6D 23,829 

4th 3F 21,992 

5th 2B 20,631 

6th 5M 20,065 

7th 3J 13,355 

8th 4L 8,931 

9th 4G 7,106 

10th  2P 5,268 

 

Last week’s top scorers 

1st Aliza (5T) 32,005 

2nd Darcie (6D) 13,205 

3rd Stefania (6G) 9,267 

Highest score this year 

Aliza (5T) 33,161 



 
 
 
 
  

What should I do If I have any concerns about my child’s mental health?  
 

Please speak to your child’s class teacher or a member of our school’s pastoral team (Mrs Taylor, 
Miss Evans or Miss Storer). 



 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

At Colmers Farm Primary School, we place a high 
priority on our children wearing the correct school 

uniform. Please note that our children are not 
allowed to wear trainers in school unless this is short 

term with prior agreement. 
 

For details about our school uniform requirements, 
please see the uniform section on our school website.  

 
Thank you for your support with this. 

 

Rubery Community Swop Shop is a 
fabulous organisation which helps 

families by providing pre-loved 
school uniform, PE kit and footwear 

to them FOR FREE. Please visit 
www.ruberyswopshop.co.uk or 

ruberyswopshop@outlook.com for 
more information. 

 

Congratulations to all of our hot chocolate winners this week. They are: 
 
Mason  RG 
Jackson 1K 
Scarlet  2B 
Tiegan  3F 
Kaiden  4L 
Henry  5T 
Darcie  6D 

Well done to: 
 
Chase   RG Tori   RL Manuel  RT 
Rory   1K Adriel  1W Duaa  2B 
Nate   2P William  3F Mini   3J 
Lacey   4G Isabella  4L Saim   5M  
Aliza  5T Alfie   6G  

This week’s house point results 

Farah Thompson Daley Ennis-Hill 

165 206 185 203 



  



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Help for all families 
in Birmingham

Food 
& Energy

Youth 
Support

Domestic 
Abuse

Emergency 
Funding

Money & 
Debt Advice

Data & IT Under 5’s 
Support

School Uniforms 
& Clothing

Parenting Special Needs 
& Disabilities

Bereavement Housing Sexual 
Health

Mental 
Health

Play


